
CODDENHAM VILLAGE HISTORY CLUB 
 
 

Our club meeting in july 2022 was our first get together for more than two and a 
half years as a consequence of the pandemic. The talk that evening was held in 
The Coddenham Centre and was given by Charlie Haylock in his usual jocular 
style. Following the success of that evening two further talks were arranged  (Pip 
Wright and our very own Tom Boles). For safety reasons and audience size both 
of these were also held in The Coddenham Centre. The Committee felt 
sufficiently secure then to arrange a full programme of events for 2023 with 
permission given to return to our usual venue, Haysel House. 
 
Four meetings were held between February and May and in June we have a trip 
to the Granary Crafts Museum in Buxhall and in July a coach trip to the Replica 
Sutton Hoo Burial Ship Workshop at Woodbridge with a pub lunch on the way 
home. 
 
In our future programme we have talks arranged for every month August to 
November. New members always welcome - membership fee  £12.  Meetings 
free to members and non-members £3. 
 
 
Ray Collins 
Chairman 


